
 
September 22, 2023 

Secondary update 

Dear Parents, 

Please find below upcoming dates for your diaries as well as updates from across 

the secondary school.   

Key dates: 

• Sibling photos Monday 25th September.  

• European Day of Languages Tuesday 26th September 

• Coffee morning Thursday 28th September – Meet Mr Cook, Head of Year 7 to 

discuss the introduction to secondary and how we use Teams in school. 

Please meet in the Conservatory at 8.15am and Mr Cook will take you to his 

classroom for the presentation. If you can’t make that time but have a 

question to ask then please send an email to Ms Reyes 

Evangeline.reyes@southview.ae who will forward it on to the appropriate 

person 

• Cake sale Thursday 28th September during lunchtime.  

This update has messages regarding  

• Komodo 

• Important message from our IT support team 

• Girls football trials information 

• Information on ECA opportunities within the Humanities subjects and our 

Camps International trip to Nepal 

• European day of languages 

• Opportunities in The Arts 

I wish you all a relaxing weekend. 

 

Kind regards 

Jon Pennock  

 

mailto:Evangeline.reyes@southview.ae


 
 

Message from Mr Macpherson – Assistant Headteacher Pastoral 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Message from IT Support 

Dear Parents 

 

In order to ensure that we maintain a safe and responsible approach 

to the use of technology at SVS and in accordance with sound 

educational practice, it is necessary that all parents sign and agree to 

the Acceptable Use Policy (AUP) and Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) 

Policy. The consent is required for all the students from Y3 upwards. 

 

Please click here to view the help document on how to access and fill 

up the BYOD form.` 

 

Kindly complete the AUP/BYOD consent form by Sep 29, 2023. 

 

For any technical queries please contact us at: itsupport@southview.ae 

 

 

Message from Miss Quick – Girls Football squad trials 

Due to the high interest in the Girls Football Squad Trials this year, from next 

Thursday 28th September we will be having a B squad training session @ 6:45am. 

Any girl who didn’t get on the A squads or couldn’t attend the trials are encouraged 

to join this training session weekly, which ISM will also be running. 

 

 

 

 

https://southviewschool-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/itsupport_southview_ae/ETSPzokTs4lPlztR2Dn5sYwBETCC5BpFlCGLd61J80f2mw?e=nNNesf
mailto:itsupport@southview.ae


 
 

Message from Ms Coy – Head of Humanities 

Please encourage your students to join up to the following Humanities ECAs. 

 

Model United Nations – A platform for students of all year groups to engage in 

diplomacy, international affairs and problem solving. 

Enterprise Club – A fantastic opportunity for students to explore entrepreneurship 

and business skills 

Sustainability Club/Garden -  This club is open to all year groups who are 

interested in promoting and practicing sustainability. 

 

Masterclasses 

History Year 11 

Geography Year 11 

Business Year 11 

Psychology Year 10 

 

Masterclasses for more year 10 subjects will be offered after term 1 depending on 

the needs and wants of our students.  

 

Students will be focusing on exam skills in these sessions.  

 

 

 

 

 



 
Details Regarding International Trip to Nepal. 

Parents and carers are invited into school next Wednesday 27th September  at 5pm 

to hear more information about the trip. This meeting will take place on the first 

floor in Miss Coys Classroom. (History) I understand not everyone will be able to 

attend, so I am offering the option of attending via a teams call also. . Please see 

details below.  Deadline for deposit payments have been extended to the 9th 

October. If you have any further questions please do get in touch with me at 

Stacey.coy@southview.ae 

 

Click here to join the meeting  

Meeting ID: 361 279 872 722  

Passcode: R2pann  

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

We are delighted to be working with Camps International, offering our students the 

opportunity to join us on a 8 Days expedition to 

Nepal in January*, 2024. 

If you are interested in receiving more information or securing a place on the 

expedition please register using the QR code or link 

below: 

https://register.campsinternational.com 

Your School Code is 8459 

Who are Camps International? 

Camps International are award winning global leaders in ethical and sustainable 

school expeditions. They offer fully supported 

school expeditions, to industry leading safety standards, across Africa, Asia and 

Latin America, providing an authentic cultural 

experience for every travelling student. 

mailto:Stacey.coy@southview.ae
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MDM5NjAxZWEtOTk5Zi00MTA0LWFmZWMtMDBmMTVmZTVlYjJl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22d5ee25b0-306a-44ce-a2f8-50a3647feca3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22b487573e-5905-4e2a-a4bd-8f2d5286a166%22%7d
https://register.campsinternational.com/


 
Where will they be going and what will they be doing? 

Discover Nepal's amazing landscape and get stuck into some thrilling physical 

challenges, from mountain biking to white water 

rafting. This exciting expedition will be one to remember. 

What will they get out of the experience? 

This fully supported expedition will provide our students with a unique opportunity 

to live alongside rural communities, broadening 

their perspective on the world. It will allow students to push boundaries and step 

outside of their comfort zone, embarking on a 

personal development journey. It will enable them to reach and exceed their 

academic and personal potential, develop valuable life 

skills and gain key extra-curricular experience highly regarded by universities and 

employers. 

How much does it cost and how will we pay for the expedition? 

This all-inclusive expedition costs AED10400 and can be paid via scheduled 

payment plans. 

Kindest regards, 

South View School 

* Pending your schools preferred travel dates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Message from Ms O’Sullivan – Head of MFL 

 

 

 

 

 

The 26th of September has marked the European Day of Languages (EDL) since 2001. 

The aim of this day is to: 

• raise awareness of the wide variety of languages in Europe 

• promote cultural heritage & linguistic diversity. 

• encourage people of all ages to learn languages. 

• promote translation, interpretation, other language-related professions.  

Here at South View School, we are celebrating the wide range of languages spoken 

by our staff, pupils, and our community. Over the next few weeks students will be 

engaging with a range of activities to celebrate and explore different languages.  

Please find the link below for an international poster competition titled ‘Languages 

in my classroom/school’. 

Deadline: 10 October 2023 (to Miss O’Sullivan’s room, floor 2 room 5) 

Further details: Outlined on posters around school and tutor groups teams’ page. 

Prizes for top 5 entries, but all the artwork will be displayed in a dedicated gallery 

on the EDL website. All posters adhering to the guidelines will be showcased. 

Please see Miss O’Sullivan for further details.  

Here is the link for further details: European Day of Languages > Activities > 

Languages in my classroom (ecml.at) 

Information has been shared via teams and tutor groups for students to get 

involved. 

 

 

https://edl.ecml.at/Activities/Languagesinmyclassroom/tabid/4280/Default.aspx
https://edl.ecml.at/Activities/Languagesinmyclassroom/tabid/4280/Default.aspx


 
Messages from Mrs Rock – Head of The Arts 

ARTS FACULTY UPDATE 

Music 

 

The following students made it through to the Young Talent Music competition: 

Liran Sukdeo 

Kai Abad 

Omphile Khomo 

Emma Dilbert 

Congratulations to all that participated. If you did not get through this time, please 

do not worry, there are lots of other events you can get involved with throughout 

the year and you may get through to this particular competition next year. 

 



 
If you are interested in Joining our school Band, we will be having audition at lunch 

on Wednesday October 3rd and Thursday October 4th. Practice from then on will 

be every Wednesday and Thursday lunchtime from 1:20pm-1:40pm. In order to join 

the band, you must be able to play an instrument to some degree. You can sign up 

on the Drama and Music noticeboard outside the Secondary Music room. Audition 

times will be posted on the board on Monday October 2nd. 

 

THE MIXTAPE FACTORY - SVS SECONDARY SCHOOL SHOW 2024 

 

Sign ups and auditions are well under way for the show. Our first meeting involved 

around 90 students, which is fantastic. There will be plenty of roles for all. 

This year, students involved in the show will be asked to contribute 150aed. This 

will allow us to be able to avail ourselves of the services of Collab Company and 

provide team t shirts and other merchandise for our cast and crew members. We 

will not ask for this to be paid until we have sent the final cast and crew lists in a 

few weeks' time. Those in the cast and crew will receive a letter with the plan from 

now until the final show days which will be: Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd of 

February 2024. 

 

 



 
As well as this, students involved in any aspect of the show have the opportunity to 

take a Trinity College London grade exam in Performance Arts. This can also 

provide university credits.  Collab company's previous cohort completing this 

course, achieved the second highest score in the UAE!  

There is a fee attached to this which is at least half the price of what you would pay 

to complete the course elsewhere with more bespoke teaching. Those students 

who have registered an interest will receive a pack of information to share with you. 

There will also be a coffee morning and a chance for you to ask questions about the 

qualification once the cast list is finalised. If you are interested in finding out more 

about Collab Company and Lauren Noble who will be supporting the show and 

running the course, please click on the link below. 

Collab Company | advancing the arts 

 

Art Masterclasses for GCSE Art and Design students 

Classes will be every Wednesday lunchtime beginning next week 27th of September. 

Art masterclass sessions are designed to help students in reaching the highest level 

of proficiency in their iGCSE examination. Students will develop their artistic skills 

and gain a deep understanding of the principles and concepts essential for success 

in the Art iGCSE. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.collabcompany.org/


 
 

Message form Mrs McCullough – Head of Science 

In the Secondary Science department, a whirlwind of activity abounds. Year 7 students have been 

delving into the structure of microscopes and preparing plant slides for observations. Meanwhile, in 

Year 10, the lab comes alive with experiments as students test household substances, unearthing their 

hidden chemical properties. Simultaneously, Year 11 students have used calorimetry to measure and 

compare the energy released by different fuels. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 


